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Head Teacher’s Message  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Another busy two weeks have passed as we head rapidly towards half term.  

Many thanks to all who supported our Plant Sale on Saturday.  It was lovely 

to see so many past parents and members of the community coming 

together in the village hall to get a bargain or two.  The hall was bursting with 

high quality plants and they flew off the shelves.  There are some left;  these 

can now be found on the forecourt of the BP Garage on the main A417 

(between Staunton and Hartpury), thanks to Kerry and Rich Hall.   Please do 

pop in if you are passing as there are more bargains to be had.  Hopefully we 

can add to the fantastic £849 raised on the day and get the grand total to 

£1000.  

Our sporting success continues and congratulations go to the Swimming 

Gala team who did very well on Thursday afternoon.  We won 15 races and 

came second in 4 and so we have got many through to the finals afternoon 

on Thursday 6th June.  As a result of this and the Y5 Taster Day I have made 

the decision to cancel the scheduled Sports Afternoon on the 6th June and 

rescheduled it for the 5th July. Hopefully you saw my email about this last 

Thursday.   

The children really enjoyed the Lego Theme Day organized by the School 

Council.  We had fun designing bridges, boats, completing treasure hunts 

and working together as a year group. 

I have added more dates to the diary including a family quiz and curry night 

with the quiz being devised by Mr Kilmister.  Look out for letters in book bags! 

Kind regards 

 

Sarah Smith 

Head Teacher 

Swimming Help urgently required… 

As I said in my previous newsletter the Swimming Pool is now open and we 

are only 2 weeks from the children using the pool.  We desperately need the 

actual pool painting.  We have the paint but we need the manpower to do it.  

Many hands make light work! Apparently it takes about 3 hours to do, so if 

we could get a team together to do it, then it would only take a short time 

after school or during school time to do it.  If you can give a small amount of 

time please do pop into the office, see myself or Mark Laybourne-Davies or 

Sarah Garbutt-Griffiths.   

Diary Dates 

MAY 

Mon 20 Y5/6 Residential Trip 

 KS1 Sports Fun Day – 
Hartpury College 

Wed 22 Y4 Residential Trip 

 Y3 TRAC visit 

Fri 24 Last day of Sum 1 

JUNE 

Mon 3 INSERVICE DAY  

Tue 4 First day of Sum 2 for 
pupils 

 Y6 Leavers Service at the 
Cathedral 1.30pm 

Wed 5 New Reception Parent 
Meeting 6pm 

Thur 6 Y5 Taster Day at Newent 

 Swimming Gala Finals -
1pm 

Fri 7 Maths 24 Competition – 
Y6 

 PTFA Family Quiz and 
Curry Night. 6.30pm 

Wed 12 Girls Kwik Cricket 
Tournament 

Thur 13 Y5/6 Mixed Netball 
Tournament 

Fri 14 Class 1 Cake Café 

Mon 17 Y5 Cycling Proficiency 

Thur 27 Y3/4 Kwik Cricket 
competition 

Fri 28 Y5 Taster Day at JMHS 

JULY 

Mon 1 Lego Challenge – Y5 

Tue 2 Climbing Wall Day 

Wed 3 Skipping Day 

Thur 4 Pulse Games 

Cricket Tournament at 
Redmarley Cricket 
Ground Y4/5 

Fri 5 Sports Afternoon – 1pm 

Tue 9 School Production 
1.30pm 

Wed 10 School Production 
6.30pm 

Thur 18 School Disco 5pm – 7pm 

Fri 19 Leavers Assembly – 2pm 

 Last day of Sum 2 

 

 

20th May  2019 Issue 16 



 www.redmarley.gloucs.sch.uk 

Swimming Gala Report… 

On Thursday 16th May, most of Class 3 went to Newent Swimming Gala - 

pretty much everyone won at least three times!  We started with a warm-up 

and then we sat down.  The order was Y5 girls, Y5 boys, Y6 girls and Y6 

boys.  We won every race except 3!  It was so much fun! 

Jenson Arrowsmith and Emilia Lumb  

Class One News 

English: We have been writing some information on bees and we have 

watched a video called the caterpillar’s shoes. We designed our own 

shoes or wings for the caterpillar and made a poster to persuade the 

caterpillar to choose our shoes. Everybody had great ideas and some of 

the shoes had solar panels and jet packs! Wow! We have also continued 

our bean diaries and have been watching them grow.  

Maths: In Reception we have been doing taking away and adding. We 

have been using Numicon and number rods to help us. In year 1 we have 

been continuing multiplication and we have been exploring grouping 

things in fives and the different ways we can show this to help us.  

We have been looking at trees and talked about evergreen and 

deciduous trees. We did some bark rubbings.  

Theo Vinson and Barney Duke 

Class Two News 

On Lego day we made bridges with Mrs Smith, had a Lego Treasure Hunt 

with Mrs Evans and built three sided houses and played guess what building 

with  Mr Kilmister.  It was great fun.  

 

Jack Bisco  

Class Three News 

In English we wrote an Indonesian persuasive text to persuade people to 

come to Indonesia .  In maths we did money and decimals.  We planted 

peppers and sunflowers and the sunflowers are for a competition.  The 

peppers are for selling.   We had a wonderful Lego day with lots of activities 

and at the end we watched the Lego Batman movie.   

Tom Crispe and Darcy Scott 

 

 

Congratulations… 

Golden Book  

Charlie Lee 
Ethan Martin x3 
Jack Brazier 
Harvey Taylor  
Arthur Bevan 
Michael Taylor-Brown 
Lexi Williams x2 
Olivia Hall x2 
Rory Arrowsmith 
Katarina Makunova 
Aimee Dodane  
 
Ruzena Fakova x 2 
Ava-May Evans 
Lily Sharpe 
Sienna Warwick 
Joshua Thorn 
Amelia Taylor-Brown 
Hollie Taylor x 2 
Archie Hall  
Albert Makuna x 2 
Esther Garbutt-Griffiths 
Jack Bisco x 2 
Tilly Benger x 2 
 
Darcy Scott 
Olivia Middlecote 
Ella Richards 
Isabella Dodane  
Michael Harris 
Ffion Evans x 2 
Ruby Laybourne-Davies 
Jenson Arrowsmith 
Erinna Pumfrey 
Erin Garbutt-Griffiths 
Emmy Benger x 2 
Arthur Warner  
Lily James 
Libby Harry x2 
Seren Williams 
James Wood  
Alfie Taylor  
Lexi Fellows 
David Skene 
Stanley Grange x 2 
Julia Urban 
Isabel Smith  

Star of the Week 

Class 1 

PK 

 

Class 2 

Hollie Taylor 

 

Class 3 

James Wood  
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